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Notes and News

Grant from the British Dominions and Colonies Trust of the Carnegie Corporation
of New York to the International African Institute

As announced in the Report of the Administrative Director (see p. 262) the Carnegie
Corporation of New York has allocated a grant of $30,000 to the Institute, to be applied
to furthering a programme of publications as described in a memorandum submitted by
the Institute’s Director to the officers of the Corporation. This memorandum included
proposals for enlarging the Institute’s journal Africa, so as to provide for the inclusion of
longer papers and their more adequate illustration; for the publication of medium-length
studies in the Institute’s Memoranda seties; for the publication of monographs on aspects
of African cultural and social problems; and for the provision of the necessary editorial
and secretarial staff.

On account of the terms of the Corporation’s own Charter, the application of these
funds is restricted, so far as monographs and memoranda are concerned, to the publication
of studies dealing mainly (though not exclusively) with British tetritories. This restriction
does not, however, apply to the journal Africa. The trustees of the Carnegie Corporation
have also laid down the proviso that the funds are to be expended ovet a period of not less
than three and not more than five years.

The Institute’s Executive Council, at its recent meeting (see p. 261), discussed proposals
for the spending of this grant and it was agteed that, since the preparation and publication
of memoranda and longer monographs would take some little time, budget arrangements
should provide for expenditure over the longer period; it also set up a small advisoty panel
to assist in the selection and preparation of manuscripts, and to advise on details of policy.
The following persons have been invited to serve in this capacity: Professor W. O. Brown,
of the African Research and Study Program, Boston University; Professor Griaule of the
Sorbonne, Paris, consultative Director of the Institute; Professor Monica Wilson of the
University of Cape Town; Professor Fortes, Cambridge University; Professor Schapera,
London School of Economics; Professor Malengreau, of the University of Louvain, editor
of Zaire; Professor Forde, Administrative Director of the Institute and editor of Africa.

The Executive Council desired that an expression of its grateful appreciation of the
generous action of the Carnegie Corporation should be recorded in the Minutes and com-
municated to the Corporation’s Trustees.

University College of Addis Ababa

Tue University College of Addis Ababa was founded in 1950. The college has two faculties,
the Faculty of Arts and the Faculty of Science. There is 2 School of Law, an Extension
Department of the Faculty of Arts, and, outside the campus, an Institute of Adult Education
attached to the same Faculty. The President of the College is Dr. Lucien Matte.

The Faculty of Arts offers a four-year course leading to cither a Bachelor of Arts degree
or the Diploma of the Faculty of Arts of the University College, depending on the success
of the student. The Faculty of Science offers a three-year course leading to the University
College Intermediate Cettificate, o, alternatively, for students of lesser attainment, to the
Intermediate Diploma of the Faculty of Science.

The main subjects in the Faculty of Arts include: education; public and private admi-
nistration; external service; communication and transport. The coutse of the Faculty of
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